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INTRODUCTION

Post concussive syndrome is common in children and adolescents due to their day to day activities and participation in sports.

FINDINGS

It is not uncommon to have the association of intermittent and/or recurrent headaches, dizziness, attention deficit, and difficulty with the educational process.  The primary component of the educational problems is the loss of short-term memory and short attention span.

RECOMMENDATIONS 

The child should not participate in sports or any form of recurrent head injury for a minimum of six (6) weeks.  Ideally three (3) months would probably be beneficial if the symptoms are recurring.


The schoolteacher(s) will need to be notified that the child will have learning difficulties.  Due to the short attention span and short-term memory impairment, the child will need additional teaching and/or tutoring.


The school psychologist should be involved to evaluate the child and make the necessary recommendations for the educational process.


If the learning difficulties seem to be severe and/or recurring, it is recommended that a clinical neuropsychologist evaluate the child for assessment of brain function and educational recommendations.


Recurrent headaches should be treated with mild analgesics and opioid containing medications and/or opioid related medications should be avoided.


The patient should have plenty of rest and sleep, and should not be involved in strenuous activities.


Recurrent symptomatology that does not seem to be resolving should be evaluated by pediatric neurology.
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